
 

 

The Nottinghamshire County Council (Cotgrave Country Park Area)  
(Prohibition of Waiting) Traffic Regulation Order 2021 (8319) 

 

Statement of Reasons 

 

Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 
Highway Services. 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council have received complaints that drivers are parking 
inconsiderately in the vicinity of Cotgrave Country Park, which is causing issues with visibility 
and road safety in the area. To help alleviate these problems it is proposed to introduce ‘No 
Waiting At Any Time’ restrictions (Double Yellow Lines) around the junctions and pinch 
points. 
 
It is also proposed to introduce 3 new Bus Stop Clearways, these will include enforceable No 
Stopping At Any Time restrictions with relevant road markings, at the bus stops on Hollygate 
Lane and Harvest Drive. 
 

 


